
From: Torres Family  
Sent: 14 April 2022 10:24 
To: Eldred, Simon  
Subject: RE: B/22/0129 - application for a change of use (works already started/completed) from a 
social club to a publc house (Sui Generis) at Arbor Club, 10 South Street, Boston, PE21 6HE 
 
Dear Mr Simon Eldred 
 
Hello and thanks for the concern, the paint and cleaning will be only inside will be no negative impact 
on outside appearance of the building and we will not paint any of the historic stonework as we want 
keep as more original as possible, the walls that will be painted are; the stairways walls, the main 
area and the 2nd floor room, the stairways will be keeping the same colours they are white and 
magnolia, the main room was in cladding and we just paint over the cladding in grey, 2nd floor is in 
smoke grey colour, all paints are water based that  makes them environmental friendly paint with 
minimal to zero harmful effects on health. Anything else don’t hesitate in contact me. 
 
Many Thanks 
 
Sent from Mail for Windows 
 

https://go.microsoft.com/fwlink/?LinkId=550986

